COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS
March 17th, 2025

The Jewell County Commissioners met on March 178, 2025, at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Ed Duskie and Brent
Beck were present. Myka Zadina, County Clerk, was present at the meeting.
Amanda Davis discussed getting a new computer for her and a laptop for trainings.

Vincent Urbaniak stated they have been busy with transfers. Brent Beck discussed the LEPC meetings with
Vincent and they both agreed it would be a good thing to start attending.

Brent Beck moved, and Ed Duskie seconded to approve the updated Rules and Regulations for the Jewell
County Ambulance Department effective March 17, 2025. Motion passed unanimously.

Cindy Becker requested an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel. Brent Beck moved, and Ed
Duskie seconded to go into executive session for 5 minutes starting at 8:57 a.m. with Cindy Becker and Myka
- Zadina Present. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:02 a.m. with no action taken.
Cindy Becker also stated that the Health Department received the KPCCI grant for the amount of $43,400.
Joel Elkins stated that he received quotes from Chase Wagoner for a mower tractor lease. Joel also presented
cost comparisons of rocking a road vs gravel. He also presented a quote from Foley Equipment for rebuilding
the Caterpillar. The commissioners stated they would like to also see quotes for a new Caterpillar.

Ed Duskie mentioned that he had a complaint of a plugged tube and Joel stated he would take a look at it.

Brent Beck moved, and Ed Duskie seconded to move forward with switching county cell phones from Verizon
to Nex-Tech.

‘Brent Beck moved, and Ed Duskie seconded to approve the March 10%, 2025 minutes.

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.
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